City of Yakima

Police Department

200 S. 3rd Street Yakima, Washington 98901

Matthew Murray, Chief of Police

Telephone (509) 575-6200 Fax (509) 575-6007



Memorandum

July 1, 2020

To:

Chief Matthew Murray

Chief of Police

From:

Captain Shawn M. Boyle #4618

Patrol Division Commander

Subject:

Saturday Traffic Stats

The purpose of this memorandum is to provide statistical data related to traffic enforcement from 1600 hours (Saturday) to 0400 hours (Sunday) on June 20th and June 27th. This memorandum is in addition to the statistical data provided by Sergeant Moore for the six previous Saturday nights into Sunday mornings. June 20, 2020 was an evening when cruising on Yakima Avenue was allowed by city ordinance.

Saturday June 20th

Traffic Stops W/Enforcement- 12 DUI/Physical Control- 1 Unlicensed Drivers- 8 Uninsured Driver- 5 Total Citations- 19

Saturday June 27th

Traffic Stops W/Enforcement- 13 DUI/Physical Control- 0 Unlicensed Drivers-9 Uninsured Driver- 5 Total Citations- 23

Captain Shawn Boyle #4618

Chief Matthew Murray